
Communiqué 
January 4, 2022 

Denny-Dennis Griest, President 

COVID-19 Testing Center  

There has been a significant increase in the Resident COVID-19 testing at the testing center. In order to continue 
offering testing, the protocols have been updated.      

WVC Testing Center Protocols 
 Testing is offered no sooner than 5 days past a known exposure. 
 Residents are not permitted to wait in the center for results.   
 Residents will be called with results ONLY if the test is positive 

 The call is made within one hour if the test is positive 
 If you have not received a call within an hour, then your test was negative 

 A Resident with SYMPTOMS should contact Residential Nursing; they should not go to the testing center.   
 Residential Nursing will arrange testing for symptomatic Residents. 
 Residents have not been compliant with following these instructions; therefore, the testing center at The 

Glen is now closed to Residents.   

(over please) 



Sharon — Sharon Habanec, Vice President of Culinary Services  

Jen — Jen Rynier, Cultural Center Events Coordinator 

Stacy — Stacy Musser, Senior Director of Resident Life & Wellness 

Entertainer’s Series Subscription:  Due to the late arrival of the Spring 2022 Renaissance in Resident mailboxes, we 

are extending the deadline for reservation forms to be returned to the Cultural Center Theater Box Office until  

Friday, January 14, 2022.  Arrivals after that date will be accommodated only after all other reservations have been 

fulfilled.   

 

Risk Mitigation:  Again, for the Spring Season, Cultural Center events will be limited to Residents and SmartLife 

Members only; outside guests will not be permitted.  Vaccination will be required to attend the performances and 

will be verified when tickets are purchased.  If you do not order your ticket in advance, be prepared to show your 

vaccination card at the ticket window. 

 

Camp Willow:  On page 14 of the Spring Renaissance, we advertise for Camp Willow tentatively scheduled for  

June of this year.  There is no guarantee that Camp Willow will proceed, as much will depend on the COVID-19  

pandemic.   We have to work months in advance to include this information in the Renaissance and at the time of 

submission, decided to be optimistic in hopes that six months from now we will be in a more positive position.  We 

will keep you posted as to the status of this much loved program. 

Renaissance 

Effective Wednesday, January 5, 2022, “To-Go” Breakfast meals will be unavailable at North. Due to unprecedented 

staffing shortages, we are not able to offer this service. We will continue to monitor this situation and resume when 

we can.  We deeply apologize for this inconvenience.  

North “To-Go Breakfast”  


